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“Welcome to the fifth edition of the Maiden Erlegh Institute newsletter!   

The new year began with Maiden Erlegh Institute saying goodbye to  our  current trainee 

teachers and welcoming ‘second placement’ trainees from other Berkshire Schools.  Despite 

a drop in teacher trainee applications  nationwide,  MEI has continued to recruit exceptional 

candidates for our School Direct trainee teacher Programme.  We continue to work hard with 

all of the arms of Maiden Erlegh Institute, you will find a summary of our work below.  

Feedback from our Early Career Teachers confirms that they are enjoying the course and 

making excellent progress in the classroom. Plans are now underway to recruit lead and co-

facilitators to support the next trainee cohort.”  Rob Buck,  Director of  Maiden Erlegh Institute 
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SECOND PLACEMENTS 

In January, Maiden Erlegh Institute welcomed trainee 

teachers from other secondary schools to begin their 

second school placements at Maiden Erlegh School 

and Maiden Erlegh  School in Reading. The 6-week 

placement allows trainees to develop teaching skills, 

curriculum knowledge and gain invaluable classroom 

experience.  They have the opportunity to find out 

which  school suits them best and what to look for 

when they finally apply for a full time role. Trainees are 

assigned a mentor who they meet regularly to         

discuss progress, set targets and obtain feedback. MEI 

run Professional Studies sessions every Thursday    

covering topics including behaviour, pedagogy,     

curriculum, assessment and professional Behaviour.   

One of our trainees, Abida, found her placement really 

useful.  “I have really enjoyed my second placement 

and appreciate my experience here. I looked            

forward to coming into school everyday and I wish I 

could have stayed longer! Brilliant staff, resources, 

facilities and Professional Studies sessions.”  

Maiden Erlegh Institute runs a variety 

of Trust accredited professional and 

nationally recognised leadership 

development programmes for   

aspiring or new-to-role Curriculum, 

Pastoral and Senior leaders . It is vital 

that school leaders are equipped 

with suitable experience, skills and 

attributes, and that they receive excellent training and 

personal development. The CPD programmes consist of 

seminars run across the academic year. Charlotte 

Ajewole, pictured below, is the current year 5 and 6 

Phase Leader  at Great Hollands Primary School,      

Bracknell. She has found the course very useful. Great 

Hollands Primary School is a part of the Maiden Erlegh 

Trust.  “The range of sessions offered is really varied 

and    applicable to future leadership roles. The most 

helpful thing about the course is the fact that it is lead 

by Maiden Erlegh Trust staff, which makes the      

teachings even more applicable. The ideas shared can 

be  directly applied to what you are leading on. It is a 

great way to network and meet other colleagues 

across the Trust who you can learn from.” 

If you are interested in joining the 

course for September 2022, please 

email:  

meioffice@maidenerleghtrust.org 

LEADERSHIP COURSES 

http://www.maidenerleghtrust.org


CEO Update 
“This year is continuing to be a very busy one. We are working with a number of schools from all 
over the region, and further afield, as part of our school-to-school improvement work.  

Some of this is alongside our Behaviour Hubs partners and this work is progressing well. Because 
we work with Trusts, there is a focus on developing a shared understanding of what great behav-
iour looks like, and then a shared language of behaviour and character. It is a privilege to visit such 
a range of schools and to work with a wide variety of colleagues. There is a great deal 
that schools have in common linked to values and expectations, but it is heart-warming 
to see how thoughtfully each school adapts their strategies to the needs of their            
students. 

Outside our Behaviour Hubs work, we are also working with a number of schools looking 
at whole school and subject-specific curriculum issues, leadership, personal                   
development, SEND provision, and safeguarding.”  Mary Davies, CEO Maiden Erlegh Trust 

 

TEACH FIRST PLACEMENTS 

Maiden Erlegh School welcomed Teach First teachers 

from John Madejski School, Reading for a one week 

placement in March. The teachers were based in the 

Science department and Languages department and    

delivered lessons, work shadowed teachers and took part 

in continuous professional development. Connor 

(pictured), a Spanish Languages teacher was really     

grateful for his experience.  

“I am so grateful to have had the chance to experience 

life as part of Maiden Erlegh School. I am struck by how 

self-motivated  students are as they hold themselves to 

account in progressing their learning. This reflects the calm but                      

focussed culture of learning and respect which was clear staff and students have worked hard to foster.  In my 

short visit, I appreciated the students politeness and responsiveness to my lessons. There is a great focus on 

speaking the target language which is clear in their pronunciation and their confidence and  involvement in 

class activities. I have very much enjoyed stepping in as an "outsider" to these classes and sharing my  ap-

proach and perspectives such as with objectives, lesson structure and activities and exam techniques which 

have been instilled in me by my fantastic colleagues at my current school.  

I hope students have benefited from their short time with me just as I have benefited from my short time with 

them.  It was a particular highlight to conduct an A-level lesson completely in Spanish as my school does not 

have A-level Modern Foreign Languages.  I hope all students continue to appreciate the fantastic work of the 

staff here and vice versa! ” 

Connor teaching sixth formers  

 We continue to make strong collaborative progress towards our agreed Hub priorities. 

Most Hub schools have now received their QAR visit and have found the feedback to be 

invaluable in helping to drive forward school improvement. Many schools are finalising 

how to spend their action research proposal grants, to maximise impact on outcomes. Our recent second Hub 

meeting was hosted by Churchmead School, Berkshire, where we heard from school representatives on subjects 

such as the Ofsted agenda, and taking staff on a journey of school improvement. We look forward to continuing 

our work, and further strengthening this important network of school collaboration. 

THAMES VALLEY CHALLENGE HUB    














